BEFORE THE IOWA BOARD OF PHARMACY

Re:

Request for Approval of
Outside Employment CONSENT ORDER
Jennifer O'Toole
Compliance Officer

On January 5, 2017 at its regularly scheduled meeting, the lowa Board of Pharmacy
voted unanimously, pursuant to lowa Code section 68B.4(1), lowa Administrative Code rule
351—6.11(3), and Board policy, to grant consent to Board compliance officer Jennifer O’Toole
to work as a relief pharmacist for the lowa Methodist Medical Center in Des Moines.

1. Petitioner is employed by the Board as a compliance officer. Petitioner is also an
lowa-licensed pharmacist in good standing with the Board.

2. Petitioner’s request complies with the requirements of lowa Code section 68B.4(1),
lowa Administrative Code rule 351—6.11(3), and that attached Board policy. Her official duties
do not and will not include inspecting and/or investigating complaints concerning lowa
Methodist Medical Center or its officers or employees.

3. lowa Methodist Medical Center is aware of Petitioner’s employment with the Board
and understands that Petitioner will have no involvement in any wavier request, inspection,
investigation, or other action before the Board concerning the pharmacy or its officers or
employees.

4. The Board believes the request should be granted because it is in the best interest of
the Board and its employees that pharmacists employed by the Board maintain and enhance
their professional knowledge and skills. Petitioner’s request to perform relief work as a

pharmacist at lowa Methodist Medical Center is an effective means to achieve this goal.

5. This consent is valid until withdrawn in writing by a majority of the members of the

Board.
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Andrew Funk, Executive Director Date



